
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

Welcome! We hope your child is settling well into school and is enjoying learning.  

 

I would like to outline school Home Learning for the coming year. At Norwood, we have identified Home 

Learning priorities that will have the most impact on your child’s achievement at school.  

 

In order for your child to gain an advantage and make the most of their learning in school, we ask for your 

support in ensuring that your child: 

 

 Engages in reading sessions at least five times per week which could include: 

o Bedtime story 

o Reading their reading book (this one has a coloured sticker indicating their level on 

the spine) 

o Sharing their library book with an adult (this one has a bar code)  

o Phonics  

o Playing Teach Your Monster to Read (Login to be sent home) 

 

 Practises the counting for their year group for 5 minutes, five times per week 

 

Individual teachers may choose to send home additional learning where appropriate.  

 

English- Reading Home Learning 

 

Research shows that children who read on a daily basis are more likely to achieve well in all areas of the 

curriculum and the best way to get better at reading, is to read lots! 

 

When your child has finished with their reading book (the one with the coloured sticker on the spine), 

please put it in the Reading Book Box located outside of the classroom inside the wallet provided so that it 

can be changed that day.  

 

In order to promote better reading choices, classes will visit the library for one hour per week, rather than 

simply visiting to change their books as and when required. During this session, children will learn about 

how to select an appropriate book for their interests and reading ability, identifying books/ authors that 

extend their current book choices and enjoy being in a library environment.  

 

In addition, the library will be open every morning from 8:30am for parents/carers to help children 

to choose a book or to change the book more often. Access to the library at this time is via the back 

of school, from the door opposite the school field, alongside the fence to the school garden. 

  

In order to encourage children to read regularly we have created a system where children are rewarded for 

their hard work. Each Friday reading diaries are checked in school. When a child has read five times in a 

week on five separate days, they receive a raffle ticket. At the end of half term, one raffle ticket is selected 
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from the class box and that child receives an invitation to go to Waterstones bookshop with the winners 

from all of the other classes to choose a book up to the value of £10.  

English- Phonics 

 

Year 1 pupil are required to complete the Phonics Check in June 2019. This is a government test which 

informs schools whether children are on track with their reading skills. In order to enable your child to 

become a proficient reader, they will learn phonics through a programme called Read Write Inc in a small 

group linked to their reading ability.  

 

A phonics pack will be provided to help you to support your child at home and a parent/carer meeting to 

explain the Phonics Check. 

 

We have also set your child up with a login to Teach Your Monster to Read. This online game takes your 

child through learning sounds, applying them to words and eventually sentences.  

 

 

Maths- Times Tables and Counting Home Learning 

 

Knowledge and quick recall of multiplication facts is crucial to children’s ability to calculate as well as 

understanding wider mathematical concepts such as percentages, ratio and fractions.  

 

You may be aware that the government will be implementing a times tables online test for all children in 

Year 4 from 2020 to highlight the importance of this knowledge in children’s mathematical abilities.  

 

The curriculum states the expectations for each year group: 

 

Year group Count forwards and backwards 

in… 

Recall multiplication and 

division facts for these tables: 

1 2, 5, 10 Not applicable 

2 3, 10s from any number 2, 5, 10 

3 4, 8, 50, 100 2, 3, 4, 5, 8, 10 

4 6, 7, 9, 25, 1000 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12 

5 Maintain recall of the above Maintain recall of the above 

6 Maintain recall of the above Maintain recall of the above 

 

  

We believe wholeheartedly that these Home Learning requirements will have a positive impact on your 

child’s learning and enable your child to be more successful at school. We also recognise that Home 

Learning can be stressful for parents/carers and have therefore our expectation of ‘little and often’ should 

enable children to complete the required tasks without it taking over the entire evening. If you have any 

questions regarding Home Learning, please see your child’s class teacher.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Mr B. Reynolds   Mrs J.Cockerill     Mrs D. Reynolds 

Maths Leader   English Leader/Deputy Headteacher  Headteacher 

 

 



 

 

 

 


